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3 April 2022

Dear Friends in Christ,

With this Fifth Sunday of Lent, the Church enters the final part of Lent: Passiontide. From today until the 
Vigil of the Resurrection in the night of Holy Saturday, crosses and statues are veiled and the sacred liturgy 
of each day takes us more deeply into the heart of the Paschal Mystery, as the Church cries out in faith, 
“Save us, Savior of the world, for by your Cross and Resurrection you have set us free.”

The veiling of sacred images during Passiontide is a custom with roots in Christian antiquity, and it prepares 
us for the great sundering of Christ’s atoning death. But even in Passiontide, stained glass windows and 
the Stations of the Cross remain visible, and these artistic catechisms can teach us a great deal about the 
dignity and difficulty of being disciples of the Lord Jesus. This is true in any Catholic church, but it is 
most especially true here at Saint Mary’s where we are blessed with sacred art of great beauty and power.

The sanctuary of the church is dominated by a stained glass window of the Crucifixion and Resurrection 
which was made in Bavaria in 1904 by the famed studio of Franz Mayer & Company. At the center of the 
scene is the Lord Jesus on the Cross, to which Saint Mary Magdalene clings at the base. To the left of the 
Cross are the three Mary’s: the Blessed Virgin Mary stands between Mary the mother James and Joses 
and Mary the wife of Clopas, who was possibly a brother of Saint Joseph. And to the right of the Cross 
is another group of three: Saint John the Beloved Disciple stands between his mother Salome and the 
centurion who cried out “Truly, this was the Son of God!” Finally, at the top of the window is an image of 
the Resurrected Lord Jesus revealed in divine glory as the Eternal Word and God the Son - the Way, the 
Truth, and the Life. Behind all the figures, the Holy City of Jerusalem is visible, the same city into which 
Jesus was received as a conquering hero only five days before his judicial murder was demanded by a 
howling mob. How quickly the road paved with palm branches became the Way of the Cross!

At each Mass during the Fifth Week of Lent, the Church prays the first of two prefaces of the Passion of 
the Lord, and that text reminds us of the cost of our salvation: “For through the saving Passion of your Son 
the whole world has received a heart to confess the infinite power of your majesty, since by the wondrous 
power of the Cross your judgment on the world is now revealed and the authority of Christ crucified.”

Running through the nave of our church are the Fourteen Stations of the Cross, a devotion made popular by 
Saint Francis of Assisi in the 13th century. At a time when Christians could not travel safely to Jerusalem 
because the Holy City was under Islamic rule, Saint Francis devised a simple method for Christians to 
follow the Lord Jesus in the Way of the Cross in their own churches. The fourteen traditional stops or 
stations on the Via Dolorosa are depicted in works of art that invite pilgrims to pause and pray while 
meditating on Christ’s passion and atoning death on the Cross.

We adore you, O Christ, and we praise you, because by your holy Cross you have redeemed the world!

Father Newman



Financial Report

Weekend of 26/27 March
     Needed               36,625
     Received            33,479
     Shortage             - 3,146

     Poor Box                 579

Offertory Year to Date
     Needed	    1,428,375
     Received	    1,493,446
     Surplus            + 65,071

Electronic Giving: If you want 
to have direct management of 
your Electronic Fund Transfer 
online, you can now do so 
through the “Make a Gift” link 
on the homepage of our website. 
For more information or if 
you have any questions please 
contact Jennifer Anderson at 
jennifer.anderson@stmarysgvl.org.

Forward in Faith
Capital Campaign
$7 Million to Raise

2019 to 2023
    
    Donations
     Received

     Pledge
     Balance

     Still to Go

4,380,712

667,571

1,951,718

Calendar of Events
Mass Schedule & Intentions Meetings & Events  *
  
  Sunday 3 April
  
  7.30 am        @  Furman & Lois Cooper
  9.00 am            Gabriel Elster
 11.00 am           Pro populo
  1.00 pm            Spanish Mass

Sunday 3 April

Coffee & Doughnuts: After 9.00 am Mass (P)
Nursery: During 9.00 am Mass
3 & 4 Year Olds: 9.00 am Mass
9.00 am           Sunday Morning Bible Study
11.00 am         Spanish Bible Class (M/G)
5.00 pm           Vespers (church)
5.30 pm           High School Youth Group (M)
6.00 pm           Women of Grace Bible Study

  Monday 4 April

  7.00 am        @  Jason Crilly

Monday 4 April

1.00 pm           St Anne’s Stitchery
6.30 pm           Cub Scouts
7.00 pm           Boy Scouts (M)

  Tuesday 5 April

  7.00 am        @  Barbara Bottensek

Tuesday 5 April

8.00 am           Program of Catholic Studies (M)
7.00 pm           Spanish Bible Class

 Wednesday 6 April
  
  7.00 am        @  AnnaGrace O’Connor

Wednesday 6 April

9.30 am           Wednesday Morning Bible Study
5.00-6.00 pm   Holy Hour
                          & Confessions (church)
6.30 pm           Introduction to Catholicism 
                          (RCIA)
6.30 pm           Religious Education

  Thursday 7 April

  7.00 am        @  Douglas Kraeger

Thursday 7 April

7.00 pm           Spanish Adoration
                          & Way of the Cross

  Friday 8 April
 

  7.00 am        @  Kay Reiger Holdren

Friday 8 April

5.30-6.30 am   Pillars of Christ (early group)
6.30-6.45 am   Morning Prayer (Lauds) (church)
7.30-8.30 am   Pillars of Christ (late group) (M)
10.00 am         Friday Morning Bible Study
6.00 pm           Way of the Cross (church)
6.45 pm           Lenten Supper (P)

  Saturday 9 April

  5.00 pm            Tony & Sherry Perkins

Saturday 9 April

8.00-9.00 am   Rosary - Grove Rd
                          abortion clinic
12.00 pm         Senior Fellowship Luncheon
3.30-4.30 pm   Confessions (church)

G - Gallivan Hall            M - McGrady Hall
P - Pazdan Hall

* All events in Sacred Heart Hall 
   unless a location is listed



Collection for 2/3 April

Forward in Faith Capital Campaign
Support of the Parish

St Mary’s is sustained by the
generosity of our parishioners.

Parish News

Prayer Requests
Please pray for all those who are hospitalized and for all 
those who are shut-ins, ill or recuperating at home, especially 
Paulina Cruz, Brett Gervais, Michael Pinto, Joseph & Sandy 
Srp, Marie-Therese Isidore, Carlton Carpenter, Jim Barber, 
Mauren Lukovic, Christine Tancrell, Celsea Patry, John Tyler, 
Hunter Conant, Lori Wylie, Kenneth & Nancy Tessier, Patricia 
O’Leary, Juliet Roy, Chris Papademitriou, Jeannine Harvey, 
Mary Stillmock, Shelby Gaschler, James Smith, Anna Deehan, 
Nancy Laliberty, Fr Louis Marie Leonelli, Marilyn Postell, Sofia 
Alvarez, Ann Howard, Carl Lee Cooke, Rose Cain, Joseph M 
Pazdan, Konta & Laman Patel, Timothy Potocki, Sloane Perkins, 
Annette Marino, George Cortes, Diane Hickey, Rodney ‘Butch’ 
Artrip, Michael Tierney, Andrew Buckley, Craig Arnold, Jaxson 
Rivera, Terry Gurn, Helen Carter and Mark Greenaway.

Requiescat in pace
Please pray for the repose of the soul of Joyce Hipskind 
(mother of Louise Wadas) who died recently. We extend our 
prayers and sympathy to her family and friends.

Prayer For The Faithful Departed
Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and may perpetual light 
shine upon them. May their souls, and all the souls of the faithful 
departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. Amen.

2021 Tax Statements
Please contact Jennifer Anderson, Director of 
Finance, at jennifer.anderson@stmarysgvl.org or 
864.679.4102 if you would like a copy of your 
contribution statement for 2021. Please allow 
several days to process and mail your statement.

Tax statements are only mailed upon request.

Welcome Newcomers
We welcome the following new members to our parish family: 
Marco Salazar & Carlis Canajal, Julio Domenico & Nely Contreras.

Way of the Cross

Fridays of Lent at 6.00 pm in the church

Solemn Vespers

Sundays of Lent at 5.00 pm in the church

Lenten Devotions

Easter Flowers
Parishioners are encouraged to help decorate for 
the Holy Week and Easter Liturgies. If you wish 
to honor a loved one, living or deceased, please 
use your Easter Flower Offering envelope or a 
plain white envelope for your donation. Please 
print your name and the names of those you 
wish to honor. Memorial requests must be 

received no later than Sunday 10 April for the names to appear 
in the Easter Flower list. Thank you for your support.

Please join us for coffee, 
doughnuts & fellowship in 
Pazdan Hall dining room 
after the 9.00 am Mass.



Project Host Service Day

You are invited to come and 
serve those in need with fellow 
parishioners at the St Mary’s 
Lenten Service Day at Project 
Host. This is a good way for you to 
reach out and respond to our Lord’s 
call to serve those in need during 
this Lenten season. Our service will 
be on Wednesday 6 April from 9.00 

am to 1.00 pm. For planning purposes, if you would like 
join us for this day of service, please contact Deacon John 
Heuser at john.heuser@stmarysgvl.org or 864.679.4113.

Social Ministries at St Mary’s
The Center for Evangelical Catholicism  

Faith and Culture Lecture Series  
presents  

Modernism & The New Morality  
By  

Dr Daniel Sundahl  

13 April 2022 — 6.30 pm  
St Mary’s Catholic Church  

McGrady Hall in the Church Undercroft 
To Register Contact T.J. Nielsen at 

tjnielsen@evangelicalcatholicism.com or 864.679.4114

Daniel James Sundahl is Emeritus Professor in American Studies and English 
at Hillsdale College where he taught for over 35 years. His graduate degrees, 
MA and Ph.D in United States Intellectual History, are both from the 
University of Utah in Salt Lake City. He and his wife have lived in Upstate, 
South Carolina since April 2015 and attend Prince of Peace Catholic Church.

Saint Mary’s School Job Opening
for the 2022 - 2023 School Year

Saint Mary’s Catholic School is accepting 
applications for a full-time first grade teacher 
for the 2022-2023 school year. The ideal candidate 
would be a practicing Catholic, experienced, 
passionate for elementary education, with excellent 
classroom management and high expectations for 
student achievement.

For the 2022-2023 school year, the candidate will 
mentor under the current first grade teacher who has 
been with St Mary’s for 27 years.

St Mary’s Catholic School is a two-time National 
Blue Ribbon School with a 120 year history of 
academic excellence and currently serves 322 
students in grades K3 through 8. St Mary’s is served 
by both the Dominican Sisters of St Cecilia as well 
as a team of experienced, dedicated lay teachers, 
and offers a wonderful work environment and a 
welcoming, familial atmosphere.

Salary is highly competitive and is based on years 
of experience and level of education completed.

Please email cover letter, resume, and references
to Principal Steven Zimmerman

at principal@stmarysgvl.org.

Daily Lenten Reflections
Visit https://www.wordonfire.org/reflections/lent/



SCCCW 2022 Rev William F Pentis
Memorial Scholarship

The South Carolina Council of Catholic Women (SCCCW) 
strives to support, empower, and educate all Catholic 
women in spirituality, leadership, and service. The 
scholarship was created to encourage and promote such 
themes among Catholic females from South Carolina who 
are graduating high school and attending an institution of 
higher education. This merit-based scholarship grants 
one $1,500 award to its recipient. Please visit https://
www.scccw.org/scholarship to download the application 
and guidelines. Applications MUST be postmarked on or 
before 22 April to be considered.

SMCCW 2022 $1,000 Scholarship Award

Established in 1998 to support Catholic women of the 
parish in their academic endeavors, the members of the 
SMCCW are proud to continue this award, now in its 24th 
year!

This award is available for both high school graduating 
female parishioners planning to attend an institution 
of higher education and female parishioners who are 
currently enrolled in a continuing education program.

Go to https://smcgvl.org/wp-content/uploads/SMWC-
Scholarship-Application-2022.pdf to download the 2022 
application which contains the eligibility requirements 
and rules.

Applications MUST be postmarked on or before 19 April 
to be considered. The recipient is selected via blind review. 
Note: Both the St Mary’s Council of Catholic Women 
(SMCCW) and the South Carolina Council of Catholic 
Women (SCCCW) applications are identical. Graduating 
Catholic female seniors should consider applying for both 
awards.

LENTEN
FASTING &
ABSTINENCE

Every Friday 
during Lent

 
Ages 14+

How do we fast?

When fasting, a person is permitted to eat one full meal,
as well as two smaller meals that together are not equal
to a full meal.

Am I excused from fasting and abstinence?

Those that are excused from fast and abstinence outside
the age limits include the physically or mentally ill
including individuals suffering from chronic illnesses such
as diabetes.  Also excluded are pregnant or nursing
women. 

Abstinence 
Ash Wednesday

Good Friday
 

Ages 18-59
 

Copyright © 2021, United States Conference of Catholic Bishops, Washington, DC. All rights reserved.

For more information on fasting  and abstinence, visit usccb.org.

Fasting

 Save the Date 
St. Mary’s Vacation Bible School 
June 13-16 (Monday – Thursday) 

9:00 am to 12:00 Noon 
 

Volunteer Opportunity 
Looking for Adult and Teen Volunteers   

 
Please direct inquiries to  

Linda Jackson 
Linda.jackson@stmarysgvl.org 864.679.4110 

 

St Mary’s Vacation Bible School
13-16 June (Monday - Thursday)

9.00 am to 12.00 noon

Click below to for registration forms
Family

Teen Volunteer
Adult Volunteer

Contact Linda Jackson with questions
linda.jackson@stmarysgvl.org or 864.679.4110

VBS Registration is now OPEN!

Senior Fellowship Luncheon
Saturday 9 April at 12.00 noon

Please join us in 
Sacred Heart Hall for 
our April luncheon. 
This will be a potluck 
luncheon, so bring 
a dish or dessert 
to share. Contact 

Dee Goughneour at 864.421.3726 or Alice Ramos at 
864.430.7276 with questions.

St Mary’s Council of Catholic Women

New Senior Life Ministry
St Mary’s has a new ministry dedicated primarily to 
assisting Seniors, but is open to anyone who could benefit 
from our services, including Resource Information, 
Home Safety Assessment, Setting up an In Case of Death 
or Incapacity file, Documenting your desired Catholic 
Funeral Rites, and Homebound Assistance. For more 
information or to volunteer, please contact Deacon John 
at 864.679.4113 or john.heuser@stmarysgvl.org.

https://smcgvl.org/wp-content/uploads/VBS-2022-Family-Registration-Form.pdf
https://smcgvl.org/wp-content/uploads/VBS-2022-Teen-Volunteer-Registration.pdf
https://smcgvl.org/wp-content/uploads/VBS-2022-Adult-Volunteer-Registration-Form.pdf


St Mary’s Religious Education 

Religious Education Grades 1-8
Classes meet on Wednesday from 6.30pm – 7.30pm. 
Parents meet 2nd Wednesday of the Month

Sunday Mornings for 3 & 4 Year Olds
Class meets Sunday at 9:00 am in the K-4 Classroom in 
Sacred Heart Hall

For More Information  
Contact Linda Jackson  

linda.jackson@stmarysgvl.org or 864.679.4110

St Mary’s Religious EducationSt Mary’s Christian Formation 2020-21

What is Catholicism?  

Is the Catholic Faith in the Bible?  

Did the Lord Jesus found the Catholic Church? 

Our course called An Introduction to Catholicism is designed to answer these 
and many other questions about the origins of Catholic Christianity and the 
shape of Christian faith and life within the Catholic Church.  
The classes meet on Wednesday evenings from 6.30 to 7.30 pm from Labor Day 
through Easter, and all are invited to come and discover what it means to be a 
disciple of the Lord Jesus in His holy Catholic Church 

FOR MORE INFORMATION  
Contact T.J. Nielsen 
timothy.nielsen@stmarysgvl.org or 864.679.4114.

Religious Education

Religious Education Grades 1-8 
Classes continue to meet on second Wednesday of each month  
6.30- 7.30pm. Next class will be on Wednesday 11 November.  

Family Rosary for those preparing for 1st Communion will be 
held on Wednesday, 28 October 2020 at 6.30 pm in Gallivan Hall.  

Volunteer Opportunities Still Available We are still looking for a 
few more back up teachers and helpers for our Religious Education 
Program. If you are interested, please contact 

FOR MORE INFORMATION  
Contact Linda Jackson  
linda.jackson@stmarysgvl.org or 864.679.4110 

An Introduction to Catholicism

Adult Christian Formation



Formed.org 
Online resources are available to every member of 
our parish including books, movies, podcasts and 
more. Register at https://formed.org using our parish 
code: 8B7VRM.

Church Donation Information

EFT Donation
St Mary’s offers Electronic Funds Transfer through 
the parish website as a way to automate your regular 
weekly offertory donation. 

EFT donation options:
Direct Debit Donation - automatically transfer 
funds from your checking or savings account.

Credit & Debit Card Donation - make offerings 
automatically on a pre-determined schedule using a 
credit or debit card.
 

Visit the ‘Make a Gift’ link on
the homepage of our parish website.

Mail-In Donation

Contributions can be mailed
to the parish office: 

St Mary’s Catholic Church
111 Hampton Avenue
Greenville, SC 29601

Thank you for your generosity and support.

Baptism Class
Prior to having a child baptized at Saint 
Mary’s, you must have been registered 
in the parish for at least six months, 
attending Sunday Mass each week, 
using the stewardship envelopes, and 
participating in the life of the parish. 

Baptisms take place on Saturdays at 6.15 pm after the 5.00 pm 
Mass. Attending a Baptism Preparation Class is required and may 
be attended prior to the birth of your child. For questions, contact 
TJ Nielsen at 864.679.4114 or timothy.nielsen@stmarysgvl.org.

Offertory Envelopes and the Sacraments of 
Baptism, Confirmation, and Marriage

If you no longer receive weekly 
stewardship envelopes in the 
mail, you may have been marked 
as Inactive within our parishioner 
database. No matter how often 

you come to Mass at St Mary’s, you are not considered an 
Active member of the parish unless you are registered here, 
attending Mass here each Sunday, and using the stewardship 
envelopes to fulfill two separate purposes: a) making your 
offertory contributions and other gifts, and b) establishing an 
attendance record. 

Active member status in our database is essential for 
requesting the following:
 u  Parishioner tuition in the school 
 u  Endorsement to serve as a sacramental sponsor for 
     Baptism or Confirmation
 u  Baptism, Confirmation, or Marriage (for oneself or 
     for one’s children, either here at St Mary’s or in 
     another parish) 

If you use electronic transfer to make your offertory contribution 
and other gifts, simply check the box for EFT on the empty 
envelope and then drop it in the collection plate. All envelopes 
in the collection are recorded in our parish database.

Once six months elapses without any envelopes or online 
donations received, the account is marked as Inactive and 
envelopes are no longer distributed. To begin receiving 
stewardship envelopes again, please email Sarah Perkins at 
sarah.perkins@stmarysgvl.org

Spiritual Direction
St Mary’s has three certified Catholic Spiritual Directors 
available for individual spiritual direction. Contact Deacon Tom 
Whalen at thomas.whalen@stmarysgvl.org.

https://charlestondiocese.org/vocations

Lord Jesus, send the Diocese of 
Charleston  more priests, deacons, 
sisters, and brothers.  Choose faithful 
men and women from our homes, 
parishes, and schools to serve the 
people of God. Mary, Mother of the 
Church, help those who are called to 
offer a joyful “yes” to God’s invitation. 

Amen



Young Adult Spring Retreat
Register now for the Young Adult Spring Retreat at Camp 
St Christopher (Johns Island) from 6-8 May. Open to all 
young adults ages 18-35, this will be a weekend of faith, 
fun, and fellowship. You will be able to encounter God 
through the Sacraments, in prayer, in nature, and through 
other young adults as we share our journey of faith. 
Register for $80 at https://charlestondiocese.configio.com/
pd/146/young-adult-spring-retreat-2022

South Carolina Catholic Nurses
The SC Council of 
Catholic Nurses strives 
to create a community 
of like-minded nurses, 
whose goal is to 
support each other 
in prayer, education, 
and volunteering. The 
SCCCN will meet via 
Zoom on Wednesday 
20 April at 7.00 pm. 
The meeting theme 

is Reflecting on the Gifts of Easter. RSVP by email to 
sccatholicnurses@gmail.com. Join the Facebook group 
at https://www.facebook.com/groups/scnacn

Women’s Discernment Retreat
Are you a young lady age 18-25 seeking to do God’s will? 
You are invited to attend the upcoming Fiat Ministries 
Discernment Retreat at Heart Ridge Retreat Center (Sunset) 
from 22-24 April. Religious sisters will lead talks and small 
groups, share their testimonies, and provide a joyful witness 
to what it means to be a consecrated religious woman. Cost 
is $25. Register at https://fiatministries.org/retreats. Contact 
Emily Savage at  fiatministriesinc@gmail.com with questions.

 
Fr. Brian Mullady, OP 

 

 ST. JOSEPH CA ST. JOSEPH , SC 29621 
ST. JOSEPH CATHOLIC CHURCH 

1200 CORNELIA ROAD 
ANDERSON, SC 296212 

 

    864-225-5341 ~ WWW.SJCCS.NET 

 MISSION SCHEDULE 

Free Will Offerings Are Mandatory* 

 Fr. Brian Thomas Becket Mullady entered the Dominican Order in 1966 and was ordained in 
1972. He has a Doctorate in Sacred Theology (STD) from the Angelicum University in Rome, 
Italy and was a professor there for six years. He is currently a mission preacher and retreat 
master for the Western Dominican Province. He is the author of nine books, numerous articles, 
and writes for Homiletic and Pastoral Review and is the theological consultant for The Institute 
for Religious Life. He is a Missionary of Mercy appointed by Pope Francis.  He also has had 
many programs on EWTN and currently has a weekly radio show on the EWTN radio network. 

Monday Apr 25 Christ, Coming into the World 
 9:15 AM Morning Session 
 5:30 PM  Mass 
 7:00 PM Evening Session 
 8:00 PM Confessions - Fr. Mullady 
Tuesday Apr 26 Christ’s Life in the World 
 9:15 AM  Morning Session 
 5:30 PM Mass 
 7:00 PM  Evening Session 
 8:00 PM  Confessions - Fr. Mullady 
Wednesday Apr 27 Christ’s Passing from the World 
 8:30 AM  Mass 
 9:15 AM Morning Session 
 7:00 PM  Evening Session 
 8:00 PM Confessions - Fr. Mullady 
Thursday Apr 28 Christ’s Reign in the Resurrection & Ascension 
 9:15 AM Morning Session 
 5:30 PM  Mass 
 7:00 PM  Evening Session 
 8:00 PM Confessions - Fr. Mullady 

                                    * Only kidding. Free Will Offerings are gratefully accepted. ~ Fr. G 

REFLECTING ON THE
GIFT OF EASTER
Apri l  20, 2022 |  7 PM
VIA ZOOM

RSVP SCCATHOLICNURSES@GMAIL.COM

SOUTH CAROLINA COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC NURSES

https://theodoreicons.com/sc


PERPETUAL

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION

Prince of Peace
“..and every tongue confess that Jesus Christ is Lord.” 
~Phil 2:11

To share a Holy hour with the Lord, contact Lisa Buss 
at adoration@princeofpeacetaylors.org or 864.508.7123. 
All hours are available for adoption, but please consider 
one of the following hours of need (*urgent open hour!):

Sunday 11 pm*
Monday 5 pm

Tuesday 11 am*
Thursday 3 am* & 12 pm

Friday 3 am*
Saturday 7 am & 9 am

40 Days for Life

2 March - 10 April
https://www.40daysforlife.com/greenville

https://www.facebook.com/40daysgreenville

Join other Christians throughout the Upstate to take part 
in our local 40 Days for Life spring prayer campaign. Visit 
the links for more information about events or contact 
Judy at 864.506.0964, Ingrid at 864.329.0044 or Valerie 
at 864.297.8838.

Closing Celebration - Please join us Sunday 10 April 
at 3.00 pm at Piedmont Women’s Center (1143 Grove 
Road). We will host a baby shower for women who chose 
life. Prayer warriors will share their testimonies from the 
current campaign. Park at Grove Road Baptist Church.

40 Days for Life 365 - We know God answers prayers 
with many blessings. 40 Days for Life is praying 365! 
Continue our life saving work throughout the year. Visit 
https://www.40daysforlife.com/greenville to sign up for 
your hour to pray that abortion minded people will have 
a change of heart.

Natural Family Planning Classes
Virtual Sessions

Thursday 7 April at 7.00 pm -  lexiesawonik@gmail.com
Thursday 21 April at 6.30 pm - janellenapro@gmail.com

In Person Sessions
Wednesday 20 April at 6.30 pm

at St Joseph (Columbia) - naprogal@gmail.com
Thursday 21 April at 7.00 pm at St Francis

Eastside (Greenville) - napronurse@aol.com

Email to register for the April Creighton Model NFP 
Introductory Sessions. We have available instructors for 
Natural Family Planning International, Couple to Couple 
League and Marquette Method upon request. Please contact 
jflorendo@charlestondiocese.org for more information.

Catholic Pilgrimage to Italy
Come join our 12-Day Pilgrimage to experience the World 
Meeting of Families from 17-28 June. Journey to Milan, 
Padua, Florence, Assisi, Rome, Padre Pio with Rev Fabio 
Refosco (spiritual chaplain), pastor of St Philip Neri in 
Fort Mill. $3,899 includes airfare from Charlotte. For 
more information, please contact NOELETTE TOURS 
at 845.323.4533 or 845.634.5746 or sales@noelette.com. 
Visit https://www.noelette.com for more information. Full 
payment is due in mid-April, so sign up now!

https://scmarriagematters.org


Father Jay Scott Newman
Pastor of St Mary’s Church

pastor@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4100

Father Bartholomew Leon
Pastor of St Rafka Church

Assisting Priest at St Mary’s Church
fatherbart@stmarysgvl.org

864.469.9119

Permanent Deacons

Staff

Father Orlando Cheverría
Parochial Vicar of St Mary’s Church

Priest of San Sebastian
jcheverria-jimenez@charlestondiocese.org

864.526.8384

Father Jonathan Duncan
Parochial Vicar of St Mary’s Church

Bon Secours Director of Spiritual Care
fatherduncan@stmarysgvl.org

817.475.6909

Deacon Diego Ferro
diego.ferro@stmarysgvl.org

864.679.4112

Deacon Alex Garvey
alex.garvey@stmarysgvl.org

864.255.1096

Deacon John Heuser
john.heuser@stmarysgvl.org

864.679.4113

Deacon Joe Sanfilippo
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864.679.4119

Deacon George Tierney
george.tierney@stmarysgvl.org

864.679.4115

Deacon Tom Whalen
thomas.whalen@stmarysgvl.org

864.679.4108

The Clergy of St Mary’s Catholic Church

Jennifer Anderson
Director of Finance & HR

jennifer.anderson@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4102

Arlen Clarke
Choirmaster

arlen.clarke@stmarysgvl.org
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Emily Cortes
Organist

emily.cortes@stmarysgvl.org
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jenni.dillard@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4104

Jaime Escobar
Director of Facilities

jaime.escobar@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4107

Linda Jackson
Director of Catechesis

linda.jackson@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4110

Timothy Nielsen
Pastoral Associate

timothy.nielsen@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4114

Chris Ortiz
Director of Youth Ministry
chris.ortiz@stmarysgvl.org

864.679.4111

Pat Perkins
Director of Administration

pat.perkins@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4109

Sarah Perkins
Assistant to the Pastor

sarah.perkins@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4100

Steven Zimmerman
Principal of St Mary’s School

principal@stmarysgvl.org
864.271.3870




